City of Oregon Planning Commission Meeting
The Planning Commission of the City of Oregon met Tuesday September 15, 2015, 
5:30 P.M. in the City Hall Council Chambers.
Members Present:


Chairman Mark Herman, Commissioner Kurt Wilson, Jeff Hallock, Roger Cain, Craig Carpenter, and Karly Spell.

Absent: Joe Ebens and Rick Ryland 
Also Present: Mayor Ken Williams, Building Inspector Casper Manheim
Craig Carpenter moved to approve the August 18, 2015 minutes, Seconded by Karly Spell.
Motion carried. No Nays

Building Inspector, Casper Manheim, spoke regarding the request from Jon Dahm to build an accessory structure. The current city code only allows two accessory structures and that structure shall be no taller than twenty feet. He currently has two structures and would like to build the new building twenty-eight feet high. Mr. Dahm has a parcel that is two acres so it’s not your average city lot size. Casper had the city code for Polo and they address lots larger than 1.5 acres. So with that in mind not sure if you want to change city code or offer a special use permit. In this situation doesn’t feel it’s a variance. Questions asked by the committee were water runoff and if neighbors would have a problem with the new structure.
Karly Spell moved to recommend to the City Council waiving the public hearing requirement for a special use permit as along as Mr. Dahm gets approval letters from the neighbors and submits drawings, Seconded by Kurt Wilson.

Motion carried. No Nays.

Handouts from other communities on vegetation in the right of way were given to the committee. Kurt Wilson would like everyone to look over and think about height of plantings, maintenance, and what can be planted in the right of way. 

Mayor Ken Williams talked about downtown parking issues for residents, shoppers, and business owners. Many cities struggle with parking so he gave a few approaches to solve this. Signage to direct shoppers to convenient off street parking locations, dedicated spaces in the parking lots for residents living in the downtown area, and fees paid for these spaces could be one time or annually. These fees would help with maintenance and signage.
Craig Carpenter moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Roger Cain.
ermanMotion carried. No Nays.

Adjourn 5:53pm




Charlene Ruthe, Secretary
